

# Library Management Team

## Meeting Information and Action Items

Tuesday, April 10, 2018

---

### *In attendance*

---

Ann Campion Riley  
Pat Jones  
Deb Ward  
Kathy Peters

Shannon Cary  
Ernest Shaw  
Jeannette Pierce

Anselm Huelsbergen  
Sheryl Culina  
Jacqueline Rash

---

### *ORCID membership benefits*

---

- Handout *ORCID Membership Review 2016* was given for reference
- ORCID membership is beneficial because it links to myVita and we can also pull faculty reports.
- It was proposed that we get a small group to discuss the benefits and how we can maximize our benefits.
- It was proposed that we designate an ORCID library liaison.
- We would like them to report back to LMT in 7-8 months.
- Charge is to leverage the organizational benefits of ORCID membership, to continue to help spread the word of ORCID benefits to faculty and students, and to report on the efforts to increase ORCID registrations on campus

Action: Deb will ask the proposed chairperson and discuss the group charge.

---

### *Division FY19 reduction planning document*

---

- 2019 CLIBR - Reduction Planning document was distributed and discussed.
- 

### *Library tour for Deans*

---

- April 19 we will give a tour of the Journalism and Ellis libraries to members of the Council of Deans.
- Jeannette will have a few librarians throughout Ellis to provide featured content in that area.

Action: Deb will follow up with Dorothy Carner about the Journalism portion of the tour.

---

### *Recognition for student workers*

---

- Discussion ensued about recognizing student workers who have been with us for four years.

- Collecting these students entails more than running reports, we will need to talk to each supervisor.
- We will roll this into the recognition for all student workers scheduled for April 26.

Action: Sheryl will collect the list of students who have worked here for at least two years and Shannon will create certificates. Noah will send out the announcement.

---

### ***Elsevier research Reaxys API License Violates Academic Freedom***

---

- It was encouraged that LMT members make constituents aware of the situation.
- 

### ***Annual 2017 Report***

---

- Shannon presented a draft that includes welcome, mission and goals, Cycle of Success, social media plugs.
- Final version will include statistics.

Action: Give Shannon input if you want to add anything.

---

### ***Summer Hours***

---

- Hours were reviewed and updates were given to Shannon.

Action: Provide additional edits to Shannon by Friday.

---

### ***NNLM Interview***

---

- Deb thanks everyone who participated in the NNLM interview sessions for Gwen Wilson.
- 

### ***Updates from Corrie***

---

- Sierra failed this weekend and today. Corrie is looking into the solution.
  - We are live on linked data with Sierra. Corrie is contacting III for improving Google searches.
  - AUL search went well last week. The survey has collected great feedback.
- 

### ***JIRA***

---

- We are ready to go live with JIRA.
- Corrie and Ernest want feedback as to who will use JIRA so that they can add users as necessary.
- Sheryl, PJ, Larry, Dana, Duane, Kathy and Noah will be set up immediately.

- We will do a soft roll out, announcement will go out in News Notes. Corrie will present at All Staff meeting in August on how this may work with additional projects across the Libraries.

**Next LMT meeting: April 24, 2:00 - 3:30 PM**

**All Staff Meeting: Tentatively August 16, 2:00 - 3:30 PM**